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LAS VEGAS and RENO, NEV. – The Nevada State Contractors Board (NSCB) honors the life and legacy 

of Garth Frehner, who served as a member of the NSCB for over ten years and dedicated his career to the 

construction industry. 

 

“Garth was a warm-hearted man with a jovial and contagious spirit,” shared NSCB Executive Officer Margi 

Grein.  “During his time on the Board, he was committed to upholding and promoting the value of a 

contractor’s license, which has been illustrated throughout his professional career. He was a mogul in 

many ways for today’s leaders in construction and we join the industry in remembering the amazing man 

he was.”  He also served as a Board member to the Nevada Contractors Association and was the recipient 

of the coveted SIR Award (skill, integrity and responsibility) from the Associated General Contractors in 

1993. 

 

Garth joined Frehner Trucking Service in 1960 and later joined his two brothers in forming Frehner 

Construction Company in 1970, which would grow to become one of Nevada’s largest general engineering 

construction companies, employing over 1,100 people in the construction of roads, highways and bridges 

across the state. After selling Frehner Construction in 2004, Garth and Jerri moved to New Harmony, Utah 

where they enjoyed their retirement years with their many children, grandchildren and great grandchildren. 
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In addition to his professional accomplishments, Garth generously supported many community projects 

throughout Nevada and also founded the Garth and Jerri Frehner Museum of Natural History in Cedar City, 

UT.  

 

The family shares that a viewing will be held on Friday, October 20, 2023 at Southern Utah Mortuary 

located at 190 North 300 West, Cedar City, Utah from 6:00-8:00 pm. A second Viewing will be held on 

Saturday, October 21, 2023 at the Cedar City Stake Center located at 155 East 400 South, Cedar City, 

Utah from 9:30-10:30 am, with the Funeral beginning at 11:00 am. Burial will follow at the New Harmony, 

Utah Cemetery under the direction of Southern Utah Mortuary. A livestream of Garth's service will be held 

on October and online condolences may be left at www.mortuary.org.  

# # # 

 
The Nevada State Contractors Board is committed to ensuring the integrity and professionalism of the 
construction industry in Nevada. The NSCB has the responsibility to promote quality construction by Nevada 
licensed contractors through a regulatory licensing system designed to protect the health, safety and welfare 
of the public. For more information about the Nevada State Contractors Board, please visit www.nscb.nv.gov.   
 

Follow the Board on Facebook, Twitter, LinkedIn, and Instagram. 
 
 NORTHERN NEVADA OFFICE:  5390 Kietzke Ln., #102, Reno, NV 89511 
      (775) 688-1141  

 SOUTHERN NEVADA OFFICE:  8400 West Sunset Road, Suite 150, Las Vegas, NV 89113 
      (702) 486-1100   
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